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Costa Mesa Historical Society  
 Presents  

“Early California Days 
at the Adobe” 

 

Sunday, September 30, 2012 
Noon to 3:00 pm 

Diego Sepulveda Adobe - Estancia Park 
 

 
This educational event features music, food, Indian arti-
facts, corn husk doll craft-
ing, leather working, wool 
spinning, wood carving, 
face painting, and other ac-
tivities for kids. 
 

At 1:00 pm, Paul Apodaca 
from Chapman University 
will speak on “Indian Made,” 
the role of the Indian in 
building the infrastructure of Southern California leading 
to the prosperity of its economy.  
 

Dr. Apodaca is an American Indian expert and an Asso-
ciate Professor of American Studies for Chapman Uni-
versity. 
 

Bring the family! Admission is free to the public. 
Food will be available for purchase. 
 

The Diego Sepulveda Adobe is located in Estancia 
Park, 1900 Adams Avenue at Mesa Verde Drive West in 
Costa Mesa. Parking is free. For more information, con-
tact the Costa Mesa Historical Society at 949-631-5918 
or visit www.costamesahistory.org 
 

Costa Mesa Historical Society is in its 46th year. The 
society was established in 1966 to coincide with the res-
toration of the Diego Sepulveda Adobe. The adobe and 
surrounding land (Estancia Park) were a gift from the 
Segerstrom family to the City of Costa Mesa in 1963. 

 

President’s Message — 
 

History Quest 
  

We at the Costa Mesa Historical Society are con-
tinually seeking any and all memorabilia about 
Costa Mesa's past. 
 

It is not an easy quest because 
time is not on our side. There 
are residents and descendants 
of residents in our community 
who have lived here a long 
time. Many of them may 
have photos of people and 
places in Costa Mesa that 
would help fill gaps in our col-
lection of the city's history.  
 

Photos are great because they capture a moment 
in time. If you don't want to part with a photo, we 
can very easily scan it and return the original to 
you. 
 

Too many photos of historic interest have wound 
up in a thrift shop, the trash or destroyed by mishap 
or poor storage. People grow old or move, and that 
little piece of photographic history is lost forever.  
 

As I explained earlier, time is not on our side. For 
those of you reading this newsletter, please help us 
by sharing this information with those around 
you. By doing this, you just might save a piece of 
history.  
 

Please contact us for more information. 
 
Thank you, 
 

Bob Palazzola 

Promoting and preserving Costa Mesa’s history is our mission. 

Speaker Paul Apodaca  

http://www.costamesahistory.org


Recollections of a Local Boy  
  

 

John Shirley, a former resident, grew up in Costa Mesa be-
tween 1924 and 1942.  The following are excerpts from ñCosta 
Mesa, A Long Time Ago.ò 

 * * * * * * * * 
  

Off to Work at Knott’s Berry Farm 

 

In the early days of the Depression, when my dad was home a 

lot because there was no work, he started carving wood.  He 

made wonderful miniature animals and wagons from his 

memory of growing up in California, east of the Sierras. He 

carved a twenty-mule team, which were actually eighteen 

mules and two draft 

horses.  The horses 

served as the wheel-

ers, the first team next 

to the front wagon. 

Two wagons for bo-

rax and one for water 

completed this piece 

of art. The mules and 

horses were provided 

with harnesses, col-

lars, bridles, and one 

long rein on the left side of the teams from the wheelers, to the 

pointers, the lead team with bells attached to the collars. The 

driver rode on the left wheel horse. 

 

Dad carved a stage coach with six horses, a team of six oxen 

pulling a log wagon, and a high-wheeled cart with two oxen 

that would drag one log. Several farm wagons with teams were 

also carved, and a covered wagon that was pulled by six oxen.  

These animals were about 81/4 inches long and 5 inches high. 

The oxen were a bit smaller.  All these animals had ears, heads 

and legs carved so they were not all alike. All were painted 

and fixed with harness or ox yokes and hitched to wagons and 

carts in a very realistic way. 

 

In the mid 1930’s, my father acquired an empty store building 

that was next to the Rendezvous Dance Hall on the Balboa 

ocean front.  Dad could not afford rent, so he must have asked 

for the use of the room without charge or a percentage of do-

nations. He built a stand about four feet high, ten feet wide and 

as long as the room, which was about 50 feet. On the stand he 

created a background diorama to exhibit his carvings.   

There was a desert scene with the twenty-mule team pulling 

the wagons. Next were foothills with trees being harvested 

with the logging carts on trails taking logs to a sawmill. A 

stream was the background for the stamp mill which crushed 

ore from a gold mine. A stage coach and covered wagon were 

depicted traveling on California roads. The farm wagons and 

teams were placed near several farm buildings. There was no 

charge to see this bit of western history, but there was a jar at 

the entrance for donations which, needless to say, were mea-

ger.  
 

One day Walter 

Knott, owner of a 

famous business in 

Buena Park called 

Knott’s Berry Farm, 

visited the exhibit.  

Mr. Knott and fami-

ly had started by 

selling boysenber-

ries at a stand on the 

road by their farm. 

Later they developed a fine restaurant famous for chicken din-

ners with great rhubarb and boysenberry pies. Their daughters 

had several nice stores next to the restaurant to sell women’s 

clothing, jewelry, and art work.  It was a very successful fami-

ly business. 

 

Mr. Knott admired my father’s exhibit and told him he was 

thinking of build-

ing a ghost town 

next to his restau-

rant. He said he 

knew of lots of old 

lumber and build-

ings in a deserted 

community on the 

edge of the Mojave 

Desert. He asked 

my dad about his 

western upbringing 

and history and learned that he was a carpenter. Before he left 

the exhibit that day, he asked my father if he would build the 

ghost town. My dad accepted the offer and only asked for $1 

an hour for his work and knowledge. It was the going rate for 

carpenters. Mr. Knott had a few old buildings sent to the ghost 

town site as well as a lot of the old, weathered building materi-

al scattered around the abandoned desert town. Dad built or 

remodeled the old buildings into a general store, a saloon, jail, 

blacksmith shop, and several other buildings. It was a very 

authentic looking ghost town. Dad exhibited his carvings in a 

building within the ghost town. Dad also made adobe bricks 

and built a Spanish style church with a garden, and a buffalo 

steak dining room close to the original restaurant.   

 

Knott’s Berry Farm was America’s first “theme park” and has 

grown into a very large attraction. But it was started by a fine, 

talented old westerner from Costa Mesa.  
 

* * * * * * *  
More from John Shirley: ñA Few Old Timer Friendsò  

Two wagons for borax and one for water 

Desert scene with twenty-mule team 

Ghost Town Main Street 1967 

Walter & Cordelia Knott 



In The Spotlight—Helen Humphreys 
 

Helen Humphreys joined the first board of directors of the Costa Mesa Historical 
Society in 1966 as assistant secretary. According to Charlie Priest, city clerk at the 
time, “the assistant secretary position entails doing whatever needs to be done as 
quickly as possible.” Over the years, Helen has contributed her considerable ener-
gy serving as a board member and often behind the scenes to benefit the Society.   
 
Even before the Diego Sepulveda Adobe opened its doors, Helen worked with 
family, friends, and potential donors to acquire many of the furnishings on display. 
She recalls the early days fondly and the rush of support from the city to be a part 
of this new endeavor: “It was an exciting time. From Mayor Pinkley and his wife who 
were part of our first group of docents to the city workers who would stop in when we were cleaning the Adobe to see 
if there was anything we needed, everyone took great pride and wanted to be involved.” 
 
Helen has served in many capacities from coordinator of volunteers to designing exhibits to community outreach 
over the years. As one of our senior docents, she engages visitors to the Adobe with her ancestors’ recollections of 
Early California life. She is a valuable resource to the organization and always willing to share her knowledge of the 
Society’s history. 
 
She is our person of the month In the Spotlight 
  
Bob Palazzola 

 

October Speaker 
 

Sun. Oct. 21ðDoors open 

2pm; Program at 2:30pm. 

Speaker: Mike Scheafer 

"85 years of Lions Club 

and 65 years of Fish Fry in 

Costa Mesa." Costa Mesa Historical Society Mu-

seum, 1870 Anaheim Avenue, Northwest Corner 

of Lions Park Complex. 

Fall Garage Sale 
 

Join us at Susan Weeks’ 

house, 2949 Andros, for the 

Mesa Verde Garage Sale, 

Sat. Oct. 13, 8am to 2pm. 
  

Thanks to all who donated 

furniture, household and gift 

items for the Sale. If you would like to donate an item or 

two, there is still time.  Please contact the Society at 949-

631-5918. 
 

Our Spring Garage Sale on May 12 raised $308 to benefit 

the Society’s preservation & restora-

tion projects. Volunteers included 

Susan Weeks, Bob Palazzola, Tess 

Bernstein, Rachel Perez Hamilton, 

and Terry Shaw. Thanks to all who 

support our fund raising efforts 

throughout the year! 

Helen [at right] with Hank Panian 

and Councilwoman Wendy Leece

 Bobôs Old Fashioned 
Ice Cream*  

 

Come See UsðTell Your Friends  

Orange County MarketPlace  
Sat. & Sun. Oct. 6 & 7  

 

*Proceeds from the sale of bars benefit  
the activities & programs of the  
 Costa Mesa Historical Society  



Costa Mesa Historical Society 

P.O. Box 1764 

Costa Mesa CA  92628 
 

Membership Form 
 

Name:______________________________________________________________Address:_________________________________________________________ 

 

City:________________________________State:________Zip:_________________Phone:__________________________E-Mail:_______________________ 
 

 

Membership Categories                                    

COSTA MESA HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

P.O BOX 1764 

COSTA MESA, CA. 92628 

Phone (949) 631-5918 

 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

 

DATED MATERIAL 

 

NON PROFIT ORG 
 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

SANTA ANA,CA 

PERMIT NO. 4352 

 
 

 

 

What’s Happening   
 

 

Welcome New Members—August: Cathy and Richard Bybee; September: Annette Whistler 
 

Did You know? The Adams Family, for whom Adams Avenue is named, was one of the occupants of the Diego Sepulveda 

Adobe in Estancia Park. Learn More, Come Visit Us! 
 

Find us on Facebook: facebook/costa mesa historical society  

 

Annual  Special  
Individual $  15.00 Historical Society Life Member $ 1000.00 
Family $  20.00 SAAAB Wing Annual Member $     10.00 
Student (under 16) $    5.00 SAAAB Wing Life Member $     50.00 
Contributing $  50.00   

Business & Professional $ 100.00   
Public Agency $ 100.00   
Benefactor $ 250.00   

Make your checks payable to the Costa Mesa Historical Society. 

The Society, a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization, operates under the Corporation Laws of the State of California. 


